

The VOICE of the VILLAGE

Hilbert, Wisconsin May 2015

FROM THE VILLAGE BOARD--Highlights of the May Board Meeting:

The village board approved the following:

- *To contribute towards the installation of a new culvert under Irish Rd which should help with some of the flooding issues that we have experienced in the past.
- *To rebid the North 3rd St. sewer line replacement project. They will also add on the Elm St extension onto this project.
- *Conditionally approved the developer agreement with CJF Estates, LLC for the Elm St extension pending attorney review.
- *Change Order #1 for the Interceptor Sewer Main Replacement Project for additional costs due to dewatering the site.
- *Payment request to Kruczek Construction in the amount of \$122,448.70.
- *Operator licenses for Lanetta Mahlberg, Danielle Bowe and Cheryl Sullivan.
- *Temporary Class B License to the Hilbert Lions Club for their 4th of July picnic.
- *Temporary Class B License to Calumet Sno Trails for their Annual Cheese Derby on June 13th.
- *To send all three fire chiefs to the chief's convention in Milwaukee.
- *To send Dennis DuPrey to the clerk's convention in LaCrosse in August.
- *Amended engineering contract with Robert E. Lee for the Interceptor Sewer Main Replacement project.
- *Revised Comfort Resolution for the Interceptor Sewer Main Replacement project.

The village board received notification of the following:

- *The proposed merger of Time Warner Cable with Comcast has been terminated and will not happen at this time.
- *Receipt of quarterly Cable TV Franchise Fees in the amount of \$2,360.18.
- *Tentative start date for the treatment plant upgrade project is June 6th.

UPCOMING EVENTS

- *Cheese Derby, 6/13/15 sponsored by Calumet Sno Trails
- *4th of July Parade sponsored by the Hilbert Volunteer Fire Department
- *4th of July Picnic and Fireworks sponsored by Hilbert Lions Club

DON'T FORGET OUR VETERANS!!!!

As we approach Memorial Day weekend, don't forget the real reason for this special day, to honor our veterans who have given so much to protect our freedom. Please remember to attend the Memorial Day program at the Hilbert High School on Memorial Day. Keep all who have served in your thoughts and remember that without them, we would not have the freedoms that we do have today.

Next Regular Board Meeting, Tuesday, June 9, 2015, 7 p.m. Village of Hilbert Website: www.villageofhilbert.com